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Winter has finally arrived in this part of Romania, coincident with the
return to school.  A complication this year is that many schools that rely
on central heating are having to restrict the heating in the classrooms;
rural schools which still  have wood stoves in the classrooms are better
suited to the cold weather although the supply of wood remains a problem.
We do still have a small amount of wood for the most needy households
but  the  ability  to  help  with  other  energy  bills  is  extremely  limited.
However, we are able to continue to provide warm clothing and knitwear
for those who request them, and we are grateful to those who have sent
these items.

As mentioned last month, sponsorship from our UK teams allowed us to
make up Christmas gift packs using goods acquired locally.  Food packs
were given to 153 households,  a  selection of  treats  to  70 families with
children, and cakes to the residents at Casa Neemia.  Four families with
young  babies  received  powdered  baby  milk  in  December  and  again  in
January, and one larger family receives a regular supply of fresh milk. The
sponsorship was sufficiently generous to allow us to plan a similar food
distribution at Easter and continue providing powdered milk until then.

Last year’s permit for importing goods from outside of the EU expired at
the end of December.  It will be necessary to renew the permit for this
year; new procedures have been introduced which may reduce the range of
goods that can be received without paying import taxes. It is also possible
that each load will require a separate permit, adding to the complications.
It is disappointing that our comparatively small aid activities are being
caught up in regulations drafted for large commercial enterprises.

RoAF is essentially a faith-based organisation that relies on prayer.
Below and overleaf we offer some prayer pointers, but please feel free
to add your own items as they come to mind. Prayer is our connection
with God’s  ultimate power source and,  without prayer support,  this
work would achieve nothing of lasting value. 

This month’s photos …
 Empty warehouse  ~     Packing in progress     ~  The journey begins

Packing sessions at Horley have restarted on Friday afternoons, with a
moderate but consistent supply of items being donated.  The Billinghurst
warehouse was effectively empty after the December lorry but offers of
duvets and sporting goods will soon restore the usual level of activity.

In Swansea the state of the warehouse precludes the storage of most
items during the winter so one of the first tasks will be consolidating the
separate collections that have been kept safely in diverse locations.

Please pray …
1. For the renewal of the import permit for goods from the UK.
2. For the safety and encouragement of our team in difficult conditions.
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Give thanks …
1. For a good supply of seasonal clothing and the ability to continue to

help those in need.

Give thanks …
1. For an encouraging start to the new year in terms of goods offered.

Please pray …
1. For clarity in the requirements for export documentation.
2. For God’s guidance in how we plan our activities for this year.
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